## Boambee Public School Fencing and CCTV works notification | 28 May 2025

Dear staff, parents, carers and neighbours,

We wish to advise that we will be replacing the perimeter fence at Boambee Public School.

## Work includes:

- removing the existing boundary fence
- installing black 2.1 metre tubular steel palisade fencing and mesh panelling
- installing 5 black 2.1 metre tubular steel palisade pedestrian access gates
- installing 5 black 2.1 metre tubular steel palisade manual vehicle gates
- installing an Electronic Access Controlled (EAC) entry door to Building L.

As part of this upgrade, a permanent closed-circuit TV (CCTV) camera will be installed above the new EAC entry door to Building L on Lindsays Road. The purpose of this camera is to capture details of people entering and exiting the school grounds.

For more information on CCTV including how the department uses footage, privacy laws and record keeping, please visit the department's <u>CCTV – use of closed-circuit cameras</u> page.

Work is scheduled to begin by the end of June 2025 and is expected to take up to 8 weeks.

## Tree protection, trimming and removal work

To prepare for the fence replacement work, we engaged an independent arborist to assess the school site and provide guidance on protecting trees and vegetation during construction.

Following the arborist's recommendations we will remove one Bangalow Palm and one Lilly Pilly, and trim other trees as needed before work begins. Protective measures will be in place for other trees throughout the construction period.

The removal of the Bangalow Palm and Lilly Pilly is subject to compensation planting, meaning new trees will be planted in another location to replace those removed. This replanting will occur after the fence installation is complete.

## **Community feedback**

If you have any feedback about the planned work, please contact us on 1300 482 651 or <a href="mailto:schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au">schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au</a> by Tuesday 17 June 2025.

Please note our community phone and email are staffed from Monday to Friday between 9 am and 5 pm.

Following consideration of all feedback received, we will schedule work and notify the community about next steps.

We appreciate there may be some inconvenience caused by these changes. We understand the importance of maintaining positive relationships with our neighbours and seek to balance that with the safety and wellbeing of the school and local community.

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work.



Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au Phone: 1300 482 651 www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au

